
Russell R. McMurry, P.E., 
Commissioner 
One Georgia Center  
600 West Peachtree Street, NW  
Atlanta, GA 30308 

 (404) 631-1000 Main Office 

 
 

 

March 11, 2025 

 
Mr. Lotse Townsend, P.E.  
Acting Transportation Pooled Fund Program Manager 
FHWA – Office of Corporate Research, Technology, and Innovation Management 
75 Ted Turner Dr. SW, Suite 1000 
Atlanta, GA 

 

RE: TPF-5(555) Vehicle to Everything (V2X) Pooled Fund Acceptance Letter 
 

Dear Mr. Townsend, 

 

The Georgia Department of Transportation, through its Traffic Operations and 

Performance-based Management & Research offices, is the lead agency for the Vehicle 

to Everything (V2X), TPF-5(555) pooled fund.  GDOT accepts this role of Lead Agency 

and agrees to receive, obligate, expend, and manage contributions from participating 

agencies. 

 
Participating States are requested to submit a copy of this letter with their funding 
transfer requests through the FHWA's Fiscal Management Information System (FMIS).  
When submitting through the FHWA FMIS, please select the State-to-State Pooled 
Fund transfer type to Georgia Department of Transportation.  Additionally, please copy 
Victoria Coulter (VCoulter@dot.ga.gov) and Sephara Raymond (sraymond@dot.ga.gov)  
when the funding transfer is complete. 
 
Please contact Victoria Coulter (VCoulter@dot.ga.gov)  If you have any questions. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

John L. Hibbard, P.E. 

Director, Division of Permits and Operations 
 
cc: Meg Pirkle, Chief Engineer 
      Andrew Heath, Deputy Chief Engineer 
      Alan Davis, State Traffic Engineer 
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